CAMPBELL March Recap

BASEBALL

Diamond Bullpen Club members,

Thank you for your support and membership of the Diamond Bullpen Club! The Camels
currently sit at 6-10 after winning the series vs. Texas St. this past weekend. There were
several encouraging bright spots this weekend as we are less than 2 weeks from the
opening of conference play against UNCW. Jake Murray (CAA pitcher of the week) and
Dave Rossow both put forward their best performances of the season. Jake has given us
a chance to win every Friday night but was on another level this week. Dave switched to
the 3B side of the rubber this week to create some more deception and had by far his
best outing. Mason Smith will join the weekend rotation this week as we take on a
UCONN team who is coming off a series win at Miami and was a Super Regional Team

in 2024.

The offense averaged 8 runs per game over the weekend against a Texas St. pitching
staff who had already accumulated wins vs. #1 Texas AGamp;M and #19 Oklahoma St.
Sunday was the most complete game the offense has played stealing 6 bases and
having 6 extra base hits in a 15-4 run rule. Lukas Schramm was 3-4 with a double and
HR in his first start back after fracturing his hand on opening day. Aaron Smigelski, who
was a key piece of the Camels offense this fall, had his cast removed on Friday after
breaking his hand in a preseason intrasquad and may return to action this weekend.
The Camels strength of schedule currently sits at #18 in the country and that will get
stronger as the next 7 games are against opponents with top 50 RPI’s. Cooper Clark
will receive a PRP injection and miss the remainder of
the 2025 season, but Zach Sabers has felt good in his
throwing program and could return to game action at
the end of March.

Friday, April 4th is military appreciation day. The
camo hats for that game will go on sale to DBC
members before they are made available to the public.
Our Spring Tailgate for Diamond Bullpen Club
members will take place on Saturday, April 26th at
Jim Perry Stadium. All details along with purchases
and RSVPs can be found at
www.rollhumpshbaseball.com.




